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31 October 2007 






Our Ref: 35185
Trading and Settlement Code Modifications Committee

C/O Mary d’Arcy

SMO Modifications Committee Secretariat
1st Floor
No. 2 Hume Street
Dublin 2
Regulatory Authority Decision on Mod_76_07 (Recommendation Report FRR_76_07)

Dear Mary

On 26th October 2007, the Modifications Committee submitted its final Recommendation Report with regard to an urgent modification, Mod_76_07 (Temporary Change to SRA submission rules), in accordance with paragraph 2.231 of the SEM Trading and Settlement Code (the Code). 
The modification seeks to amend the Code to add interim provisions to Section 7 (which will be effective for 6 months) and to amend the provisions of Agreed Procedure 10 and Agreed Procedure 4 in respect of the submission of Settlement Reallocation Agreements (SRAs). 
These changes are to align Agreed Procedure 4 with the limitations that the Market Operator’s systems impose upon the largest size of numbers that may be submitted and processed (999999.99) and in order to remove restrictions on the use of SRAs by larger Participants, to remove the limitation in Agreed Procedure 10 on the number of SRAs that may be submitted by a Participant in respect of a Trading or Capacity Period.  The Regulatory Authorities (RAs) note that the changes to the Agreed Procedures are proposed to be implemented in the form of interim provisions in Section 7 of the Code.  The Regulatory Authorities (RAs) note that the Modifications Committee unanimously recommended that this modification should be made.  
The RAs take the view that they should accept the Modifications Committee recommendation to approve the proposal as set out in their Final Recommendation Report (FRR_76_07).  Therefore, in accordance with paragraph 2.218 of the Code, the RAs direct that the Code shall be modified in accordance with Modifications Committee’s Final Recommendation Report (FRR_76_07).

In accordance with paragraph 2.220 of the Code, this modification shall become effective on 1st November 2007. 
Yours sincerely,

_________________




_________________



David Naughton 





Dermot MacCann
Manager – Wholesale Electricity Market

Director of Electricity
CER
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